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Collin Roehner

From: Joann Parsons
Sent: Monday, December 12, 2016 2:31 PM
To: Commissioner Correspondence
Subject: FW: FPL Rate Case

Please place the e-mail below in docket correspondence, consumers and their representatives in 
Docket No. 160021-EI 
 
Thank you. 
Joann 
 
 
From: Office of Commissioner Brown  
Sent: Wednesday, December 07, 2016 12:04 PM 
To: Julie I. Brown 
Cc: Katherine Fleming 
Subject: FW: FPL Rate Case 
 
 
 
From: Absolute Engineering Group [mailto:absenggroup@yahoo.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, December 07, 2016 10:06 AM 
To: Office of Commissioner Brisé; Office Of Commissioner Edgar; Office of Commissioner Brown; Office Of Commissioner 
Graham; Office of Commissioner Patronis 
Cc: letters@pbpost.com; mark.walters@sierraclub.org 
Subject: FPL Rate Case 
 

Commissioners - 
 
On the related link: 
  
$811 million FPL rate hike approved; see how much will it cost you | Energy Central 
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 $811 million FPL rate hike 
approved; see how much will it 
cost you | Energy...  

  

 
 
I posted the following - 
 
A variation on the FPL deal could be for the PSC to require FPL to spend more on various 
capital investments and operational policies that ultimately give the rate payers more for 
their money, thereby driving down the FPL ROE closer to the national average: e. g., 
 
More generous time of use rates and service interruption monthly credits optionally 
available to customers of all stripes. 
 
Expand and accelerate the hardening and updating of their primary and secondary 
transmission and distribution infrastructure, lessening the severity and frequency of 
service interruptions (a real additional cost when they occur to users). As part of this 
approach, on a jurisdiction by jurisdiction basis when a system hardening is planned, 
offer to finance to the jurisdiction the incremental difference of undergrounding vs. 
aerial features to an extent selected by the respective jurisdiction from an array of 
options offered by FPL. 
 
FPL is globally unique in that its core service area is contiguous to one of the most 
dependable, consistent and environmentally-benign ''clean'' power sources in the world: 
the Gulf Stream.  The PSC needs to hunker down on FPL to use some of its ROE to 
develop a detailed and monitored (by PSC) program to bring the Gulf Stream on line. 
 
FPL has shown some progressive and creative moxie in its operations in recent years 
(smart meters for most users and transmission/distribution field SCADA), but needs to 
do a whole lot more.  The PSC has a statutory responsibility to make this ''whole lot 
more'' happen. 
 
Respectfully, 
  
     
Robert R. Bullard, P. E. 
Absolute Engineering Group, div. of Ahimsa Technic, Inc. 
Office Location:  
  440 Western Road (via Lakeshore Dr., off SR 415, Samsula) 
  New Smyrna Beach, FL 32168  
Correspondence and Parcel Mailing Address: 
  4802 South Peninsula Drive, Ponce Inlet, FL 32127 
(ph) 386.256.3050 (NEW PHONE NUMBER) 
(fx) 386.761.0774 




